## Mark Keppel High School Student Bulletin, Friday, April 29, 2022 Bell Schedule – Regular

## Athletics-

## Athletic Events for the Week of April 25th-29th, 2022

MKHS Aztecs, attend athletic events, show your pride and your support. "It's better to have a great team than a team of greats." – Simon Sinek

- Medical Clearance Paperwork must be cleared in order to try-out or participate in any sport. If you are currently in a sport, you can try-out after your season is over.
- Cheer Tryouts April 25-29 from 4-6:30PM Old Gym Athletes who are interested need to make sure that the online medical clearance is updated and/or completed before tryouts.
- Congratulations to...
  - o Badminton wins over San Marino and San Gabriel
  - Boys' Tennis wins over Arroyo
  - o Boys' Volleyball wins over Webb
  - o Boys' & Girls' Swim wins over San Gabriel
- MKHS Athletic Webpage: MKHS.org (Students tab, Athletics tab)
- MKHS Athletic Remind/Code: @mkhsat

## Friday, April 29th

- Boys' & Girls' Varsity Swim @ Schurr/League Finals 2PM
- Boys' & Girls' Varsity Track & Field @ San Gabriel/League Finals 3:15PM
- Varsity Boys' Tennis @ San Gabriel/League Finals 11:30AM

Reminder: We will be on a Minimum Day Schedule this Friday with periods 2, 4 and 6. For more information, you can check our school Website under Bell Schedules.

**Attention American Red Cross Members:** We will be having a general meeting outside of the Auditorium Foyer, today, Tues. May 3rd, at 12:45. Please arrive promptly and see you all there!

MKHS Gateway Counselors (Ms. Funes and Ms. Mendoza) will be hosting the LAST of the Wellness Workshops on campus on Thursday, May 5<sup>th</sup> and May 12<sup>th</sup>. The Wellness Workshops are offered in the Aztec conference room. Wellness Workshop Flyers will be posted on social media, campus, and in the counseling office. All you need to do is scan the QR code to sign up! If you have attended 4 workshops this semester, you will be receiving a Wellness Workshop certificate from the counseling office.

New and returning club applications due May 6. --

**11th & 12th graders** - your homeroom teacher will be distributing a printout from the Bookroom to let you know what books need to be returned by the end of the school year. It includes books from this year as well as previous years.

**9th & 10th graders** - you can contact the Bookroom & a copy of your list will be sent to your school email address.

Ms Miller

If you are requesting an honor or AP class for the next school year, please remember to fill out the honors/AP contract. You can access this contract by going to the family portal and clicking on Forms under the navigation menu.

**Student Parking.** When parking in the front lot, students are to park on the left side facing Hellman only. The right side closest to the school is reserved for visitors. When the student side is full, there is additional parking available in the lot by the baseball field.

Reminder to all students that food delivery or drop off on campus is not allowed. For the health and safety of all students, the Alhambra Unified School District enforces a No Food Drop Off Policy. The staff will not accept food to be dropped off for students. If you have any questions, please contact Student Support Services. Thank you.

**Student Support Services has a lot of lost and found** water bottles, glasses and clothes, etc. If you have lost anything, please stop by to check. Everything will be donated at the end of the school year.